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June 14, 2024,

Please see below for some updates and informational items:

FCA/Exams:

Some reminders about the FCA/Exam schedule:

● Today is period 4 FCA/Exam for grade 12 students and it

is an extended period 4 for grades 9-11.

● Teachers will communicate with all students and families

about when FCA/exams are, and what students are

required to attend during the classes with no exams.

● During FCA/Exam days, if students do not leave the

building after they are done, they are expected to be in

the library. We need to keep the halls and foyer clear

and quiet for students still completing exams or FCAs in

learning spaces around the school.

● Buses are running at regular scheduled times during the

FCA/exam days, so we encourage students to find alternative methods of transportation during these

days if students are wishing to leave after they have completed their work.



Cafeteria Services

Today is the last day for Chartwells Cafeteria Services for the year. Students should bring lunch on Monday,

June 17th and Tuesday, June 18th of next week, as those are instructional days (not FCA/Exam days).

The rest of the days in the school calendar are FCA/Exam days or PD days.

Locker Clean-out

Locker clean-out will occur on Tuesday, June 18th. Our caretaking staff will have garbage pails moved to the

center of the hallways starting in the morning.

Return of Materials

Students are reminded to please return all school borrowed items before the end of the semester. This

includes library books, textbooks and any tech materials (i.e., chromebooks). Lost materials may be subject to

a fee ( As per the Administrative Procedure 1-28: Fees for Learning Materials and Activities: The Principal may

charge fees for the replacement or repair of last, damaged, or broken materials such as textbooks, library

books, music or science supplies or any loaned materials).

If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know.

Thank you,

T. Thompson
Principal, Governor Simcoe Secondary


